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Aug. 14, 2023 
 

EOIR Announces New Appellate Immigration Judge 
 

FALLS CHURCH, VA – The Executive Office for Immigration Review (EOIR) today 
announced the appointment of Katharine E. Clark as a Board Member of EOIR’s Board of 
Immigration Appeals (BIA). 
 
The BIA is the highest administrative body for interpreting and applying immigration laws, 
having nationwide jurisdiction to hear appeals of decisions by adjudicators, including 
Immigration Judges.  
 
Biographical information follows: 

 
Katharine E. Clark, Appellate Immigration Judge 
Attorney General Merrick Garland appointed Katharine E. Clark as an Appellate Immigration Judge in 
August 2023.  Judge Clark earned a Bachelor of Arts, magna cum laude, in 2003 from Brown 
University and a Juris Doctorate in 2006 from Georgetown University Law Center.  From 2022 to 
2023, and 2007 to 2018, she served as a senior litigation counsel and trial attorney at the Office of 
Immigration Litigation, Civil Division, Department of Justice.  From 2019 to 2021, she was a 
managing attorney at Ayuda in Silver Spring, Maryland, where she also handled cases on a pro bono 
basis.  From 2018 to 2019, she was counsel for the U.S. Senate Judiciary Committee.  From 2006 to 
2007, she served as a Judicial Law Clerk at the Boston Immigration Court, entering on duty through 
the Attorney General’s Honors Program.  Judge Clark is a member of the Maryland State Bar and the 
Pennsylvania State Bar. 
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